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MAYOR BRANDON JOHNSON STATEMENT ON THE ELECTION OF POPE LEO XIV 
 
CHICAGO – Today, Mayor Johnson issued the following statement:  
 
“The Pope is from Chicago. This is one of the biggest moments in the modern history 
of our city. Pope Leo XIV will be a champion for workers all over the world. It’s only 
right that he was born and educated in the most pro-worker city in America. The 
Catholic Church has a strong tradition of standing up for the poor and the 
vulnerable, and I know that Pope Leo XIV will continue that tradition. This is a 
tremendous moment for our Catholic community and for all Chicagoans. God bless 
Chicago. God bless Pope Leo XIV.” 
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